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Our Vision 
The vision for this ministry is to 

equip individuals & local 
churches to become more actively 
involved in Christian mission 

opportunities and service.  

Contact Info:   
Bobby Gale, Director 
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478-233-0345 
bobby@totheleast.com 

Website:  
www.totheleast.com 

It has been a long time since I visited the old camp meetings in  different 

parts of Georgia.  My first visit was to the old Indian Springs Camp 
meeting with Judge Bryant and Donna Culpepper.  We had a wonderful 
time with excellent preaching by Dr. Roy Lauter and a tasty home-made 
ice cream fellowship to follow.  Next, I went to the Tattnal Camp Meeting 
where Rev. Wayne Mosley was preaching.  It was a really hot July evening 
and the gnats were in full force.  I had gotten there a little bit early so I 
was able to visit with the different people in their tents.  I took my seat on 
the second row and was thanking God for the fans in the Tabernacle.  A 
few minutes later, I looked to my right and a gentleman sat down beside 
me.  I did not notice him at first and he did not notice me.  With a second 
glance, I realized that I was sitting beside my old Sunday School teacher, 
Dr. George Barber, from Savannah, Georgia!  My heart leaped for joy as I 
sat next to this man of God who sowed in my life!   I forgot about how hot 
it was and I forgot about the gnats and I began to be thankful for the 
people who have invested into my life over the years.  After the service 
we had a bowl of ice cream and a great reunion at his tent.  He will be 90 
years young on his next birthday and I do wish him a blessed birthday.   

Bobby Gale pictured with his  
Junior High Sunday School teacher,  

Dr. George Barber. 

I also visited the Adrian Camp meeting with Rev. Denise Walton and Rev. Larry Rollins, who was preaching, I 
was greeted by so many sowers into my life and ministry that I was overwhelmed with gratitude for each of 
them.  Unfortunately,  they will never know how much their sacrifices of time, money and resources that 
helped to shape me has meant.  I am eternally grateful to God and His sowers because I understand that , 
"No turtle sitting on a fence post got there by himself".   

We have really been busy with helping the indigenous people on the continent of Africa!   Dr. Michael Lolwerikoi of 

Kenya and Dr. Edward Enim of Ghana are diligently and continually working to place new water well systems for their 
communities.  These works of God are not easy and it takes real love for your people as well as a serious commitment 

of time for completion.   Recently, we received a request for a water well in the Democratic Republic of the Congo from 
the President of Kabongo Methodist University, Dr. Kimba Evasite and Dr. Wes Griffin of International Leadership 

Institution.  Dr. Tina Ramme of Harvard is helping to oversee a great work of God in Lerata Primary School where Nialla 
was badly mauled by a hyena.  We are seeing God's miracles in the deserts of the overlooked, forgotten and the least.  

Your gifts of love and money are causing waters of God to flow.  I would especially like to thank the friends and 
partners of Unto the Least of His for your prayers and financial gifts that make these impossible works of God 

possible.  Your gifts are making a difference in the lives of people who suffer hardships every day  and they can and will 
not be able to say "thank you" for huge commitments of time, prayers and resources.  On behalf of the indigenous 

people that we serve, I would like to put a big bear hug squeeze on each you because you are my heroes.  Thank you 
and may God add His favor on you today! 



A big thank you to our partners in this ministry!  

God has used you to serve Him and those that 

have been overlooked or forgotten, the least. 

Thank you! 

We would love to come and share our ministry 

with your church, Sunday School, circle, civic 

group, school or community event. 

Please continue to pray for this ministry as we 

reach out to serve the least in our world! 

Bishop Pablo Mora of Paraguay and Rev. Isaac Saldago, 
pastor of Hispanic ministries in the South GA conference, 

have extended another mission opportunity in South 
America.  Rev. Isaac Saldago translated for Bishop Mora 

at the North and South GA UMC Pastors School at 
Epworth by the Sea, St. Simons Island.  

We were delighted  
to host the Chamblee 
UMC youth group of 

Chamblee, GA  in 
Wilkinson  County.   

Youth Pastor Josh Gale 
and his group did some 

great Manna mission 
work and they concluded 

their experience by 
canoeing on the  
Oconee River.  

Alan White and Lindsey Solomon, student pastors of  
Mt. Pisgah, and Tammy Roberson,  program manager, 

helped lead another mission team to New Orleans, 
LA.  We were able to bring hope and good news to the 

people that we served.  We carried water under the 
Mississippi Bridge to the homeless and we helped in the 
restoration of a church and a displaced Katrina family.  

Youth Pastor Robert Jones of Grace Church in Perry, GA 
took his group on another mission trip to Alajuela, Costa 

Rica.  We helped lay the foundation of a local pastor's 
home and helped with their VBS in Rincon de 

Herrera.  Rev. Dimas and Enny Alvarado have visited  
the USA on many occasions.  
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